## Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

MARRIED

PERCIVAL-PLESCIA Bob and Maureen Per-cival of Howick are pleased to announce the marriage of their daughter Linda to Tony, son of Pina and Guiseppi Plescia of Ville Emard. The wedding took place on August 18th, 1990 at St-John Bosco Church in Ville Emard, followed by a reception at Rose Rosse in LaSalle.

SMITH-KRUIVITSKY -Mrs. Helen Smith Ormstown is happy to announce the marriage of her daughter Kathryn Anne to Jeffrey George Kruivitsky, son of Mrs. Tom Ste-Croix of Franklin Centre and of the late George Kruiviiitsky. The wedding took place on July 14, 1990 at St. James' Anglican Church, Ormstown. The couple are residing in Ottawa.

BORN

SIMPSON - Neil, Elaine (Donnelly), Eric, and Ryan welcome the arrival of Nigel Bruce, on July 4, 1990, 6 lbs. 12-1/4 oz. Proud grandparents are Herb and Alvina Simpson, John and Marge Donnelly, Great Grandson for Elsie Mackay, Walter and Mabel Donnelly.

DIED

DINEEN, Mary E. - At Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que on August 18th, 1990. Mary E. McDonagh age 74 years. Beloved wife of Martin Dincen. Dear mother of Harold, Austin and his wife Sarah. Grandmother of Patrick, Danny, and Sabrina. Dear sister of Annie, Geraldine. Edmund, Lawrence, Cecil and late Emmet. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon to St. Joseph's Church on Monday, August 20th at II a.m. Interment St. Joseph's Cemetery,

GILLIES - Passed away in Lethbridge on Sunday, August 5, 1990, David David William Gillies, at the age of 14 years, beloved son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Carol Gillies of 82 Edge-wood Blvd. West, Lethbridge, Alberta. Besides his loving parents, David is survived by one sister, Deveney Gillies of Lethbridge; grandparents Jim and Audrey Gillies of Howick, Quebec, Francis Steward of Calgary; great-grandmother, Ada Stewart of Fort McMurray; and numerous uncles, aunts and cousins. David was predeceased by his grandfather, Mike Steward, A Funeral Service was held at 1:00 p.m., on Wednesday, August 8, 1990 in Martin Bros. Memorial Chapel, 703 13 Street North with Reverend Larry D. Hankison officiating. Cremation followed. Martin Bros. Funeral Chapels Ltd., Directors of the Funeral Service. Phone 328-2361. (Lethbridge Herald)

DIED

McCONVILLE, Charles J. - At the Barrie Memori-Hospital, Ormstown, Que, on Aug. 19, 1990 age 83 years. Beloved husband of Lily Stirling. Brother of the late Thomas, late Harold and the late Maurice. Uncle of Thomas, and Dwight McCon-ville and Dorothy Ann. Funeral was from the Kelly Funeral Home to St. Joseph's Church on Aug. 21st at II a.m. Cremation. Interment St. Joseph's Cemetery.

TEMPLETON, Robert - Suddenly in William Toronto on August 19th, 1990 in his 23rd year. Those left to mourn his loss are his father William Robert Templeton, his mother Roberta Todd, his sisters Judy (Danny), Jill (Rick), his brother Allan. Funeral from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home, Ormstown Wednesday, August 22nd, 2 p.m. Interment Riverfield Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank everyone for their expression of sympathy, on the death of William Roach, also for the flowers, cards and visits. A special thanks to Claire Caza and Arthur Hampson their moral support, time and effort. Thank you very much for the good work accomplished and we wish you good luck in the coninuance of your devotion. Please consider these thanks as being per-

Lise Lafleur and my daughter Rebecca Lafleur Roach

We would like to thank all our relatives, neighbours and friends who attended our wedding Your gifts, reception. Your gifts, cards and best wishes were deeply appreciated. Special thanks also to Phil Woods and the crew from Ormstown Curling Club for a job well done.

Sincerely, Robert & Debbie McAdam

The family of the late Jean Labelle wish to express our sincere thanks to friends and relatives for donations, cards and acts of kindness during our loss. A very special thank you to the doctors and nurses of the 2nd and 3rd floors of the Barrie Memorial Hospital.

The Labelle Family

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my thanks to Dr. Blonde and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care during my recent illness. The support from my family, as well as the flowers, cards, visits and inquiries, that mean so much, are greatly appreciated.

Cecil Younie

We would like to express our thanks to our friends, neighbours and relatives who came to our 25th Anniversary Party. We especially want to thank our family for planning this celebration and everyone who contributed food and helped in anyway, also the Country Cats orchestra for the music. We wish to thank everyone who sent cards, flowers, gifts and money. We'll always cherish the memories of this special occasion. Please consider this thank you as a personal message.

Thank you Elton and Margaret Robertson

I wish to thank Dr. Hébert, doctors, nurses and Memorial H Barrie Hospital, Father Beaulieu, parents and friends for their visits while I was a patient Many thanks there. Anna Laberge

I wish to give a special thanks to Dr. Aikin, nurses and staff for the excellent care I received while a patient at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, To my family and friends for the visits, care and phone calls, all were very much appreciated.

Beverley Cocher

IN MEMORIAM

CROOK, Allan - In loving memory of a dear son, and brother who passed away Aug. 23rd, 1988. Gone is the face we loved so dear,

Silent is the voice we loved to hear,

Too far away for sight or speech. But not too far for thought

to reach. Sweet to remember him who once was here,

And who, though absent, is ust as dear. Sadly missed and always

remembered, Mother, Dad, Joyce, George.

BEATTIE, Rod - In loving memory of my dear husband and father passed away August 27th, 1988.

Dearly loved in his life, treasured in his death, a beautiful memory of him, is all that we have left.

Love, your wife Agnes and children Fiona, Lorraine and Gillian

## GRADUATION



At the Convocation Ceremonies in June 1990 Eric, Marcia and Donna O'Connor graduated from Concordia University. They are all C.V.R. graduates. Eric received his B.Comm. degree, He is presently employed as customs officer at Mirabel Airport and will continue his studies at McGill in order to write for his C.A. Marcia received her degree in Exercise Science with a major in Adapted Physical Activity and is continuing her studies at the University of Western Ontario. Donna received her B. Comm. degree and is now employed as auditor with the Federal Government.

Congratulations to you all!